
IOLA, KANSAS        OFFICE OF THE ALLEN COUNTY CLERK      February 9, 2010

The Allen County Board of Commissioners met in regular session at 8:30 a.m. with Chairperson Gary G. McIntosh, Commissioner Dick Works, Commissioner Robert A. Francis and Jill Allen, Election Deputy.  

Bob Johnson, Iola Register representative, was present to observe the meeting.

Commissioners corrected and approved the minutes of the February 2, 2010, meeting.

Ron Holman, Building & Grounds Director, discussed the use of the south lawn.  A request has been made that the south lawn be used for the Relay of Life on July 23, 2010.  Ron wants the heavy trailers to be kept off the lawn.  Commissioners approved Ron to contact Jennifer Conway to set up the use of the lawn.  

Ron stated the probation office has mentioned needing some work done in their office.  Commissioner Works asked Ron to make a list of what needs to be done and they will review it later.  

Anita Catron, Iola Senior Center, had made a phone request that cable be installed in the back room of the senior center on N.  Jefferson.  It would cost an additional $4.00/month, plus the one time $50 installation fee.  Commissioners approved this request.

Sandra Drake, County Appraiser, joined the meeting to answer some questions about valuation adjustment.  Sandra presented a report with a summary of values.   

Bill King, Public Works Director, discussed the 5-year plan and a bridge update. Bid letting should be in March on the next bridge project.  

Mine safety training for Public Works employees will be next week. Allen County EMS will do the first aid part of the training.  

Bill discussed the road situation.  Bill stated this is a bad year for the roads, but nothing that’s never happened before.  Working on a road too soon will do more damage than good.

Jason Nelson, EMS Director, reported on a Board of EMS meeting he attended.  

Jason stated an ambulance that was in for repair is running again.  

Allen County EMS will be doing CPR, first aid and scenario training for Monarch Cement next week.  They will cover possible situations that could occur at the plant.  

Jason requested commissioners go into executive session for 5 minutes to discuss non-elected personnel.  Commissioner Works moved to go into executive session, Commissioner Francis seconded, and the time is now 9:29 a.m.... Those present are Chairman McIntosh, Commissioner Work, Commissioner Francis, Jason Nelson and Jill Allen.  Commissioners returned to regular session at 9:34 a.m. with no action taken.  

Sheriff Tom Williams reported on the drug investigation expenditures.  

Sheriff Williams discussed mapping for the vehicles.  He is looking into the costs of such.  Sheriff wants location of deputies to be an icon on dispatch screens.  This would be for safety purposes as much as anything.  A grant was used for equipment and five laptops were purchased most recently.  

Sheriff Williams passed out a 2009 summary report.  He discussed the numbers with the commissioners.   Total calls, arrests, bookings, meals served and fuel expenses were on the report.  

Sheriff Williams discussed needing a dry erase board.  

GIS mapping was discussed.  In the process of switching over to the new 911 center, data issues were discovered on the mapping.  Sheriff proposes that someone locally be trained to do the GIS upgrades.  A local person would have knowledge of the area and make it easier to catch errors quickly.  

Sheriff Williams asked to go into executive session for 5 minutes to discuss non-elected personnel.  Commissioner Francis moved to go into executive session, Chairman McIntosh seconded, and the time is now 10:05 a.m.  Those present are Chairman McIntosh, Commissioner Works, Commissioner Francis, Angie Murphy and Jill Allen.  Commissioners reconvened to regular session at 10:10 a.m. with no action taken. 

Sheriff discussed his deputies having to testify and the time spent waiting for such. 

Angie Murphy, 911 Director, talked about taking bids for fire extinguishers.  Angie presented some quotes. 

Angie requested vacation leave be carried over for the following employees:  Lee Roberts-21.25 hours, Roberta Ellis-14.25 hours and Scott Stewart-16 hours.    She also requested that they be given six months to use such carry over leave.  Commissioner Works moved to approve the request to extend the vacation and to give the employees six months to use the vacation, Commissioner Francis seconded, motion 3-0-0.  

Alan and Angie requested an executive session to discuss legal issues for 10 minutes.  Commissioner Works moved to go into executive session for 10 minutes; seconded by Commissioner McIntosh, the time is now 10:30 a.m.  Commissioner Francis moved to go into executive session for an additional 5 minutes; time is now 10:41, seconded by Commissioner Works.  Those present are Alan Weber, Angie Murphy, Chairman McIntosh, Commissioner Francis, Commissioner Works and Jill Allen. The commission reconvened to regular session at 10:46 a.m.  with no action taken.  

Health Facilities representatives: Brent Castillo and Steve Lewallen; The Murry Company representative, Philip Schultze; Scott Buckley of the Buckley Group and Greg Vahrenberg with PiperJaffray, were all present to discuss the hospital analysis.  Joyce Heismeyer, Allen County Hospital Administrator and ACH Committee members: Mary Kay Heard, Mary Ann Arnott, Barbara Culbertson, David Toland and Terry Sparks were also present.  

Mr. Vahrenberg spoke about PiperJaffray and the financial analysis.  He discussed the different financing options.  

Mr. Toland asked if there is a specific medical specialty that this part of the state is lacking.  This is what the analysis would answer among other things according to the Health Facilities representatives. Discussion followed.  

Commissioner Francis asked how much time would be spent in the area during analysis.  Discussion followed.  

Alan will forward e-mails concerning proposals to the committee members.  Commissioners also requested that the committee members share any input they may have to aid in making a decision.  

Commissioners reviewed the annual reports of Deer Creek and Iola Townships and Rural Fire District #2 City of Iola. 

Commissioners approved the following documents:

a) Clerk’s Vouchers Totaling  $271,356.10 on Feb 5, 2010 


b) Payroll Changes

c) Journal Entries # 11-12

d) Abatements RE- Value 20,769, $3253.86, Year 2009

With no further business to come before the board, the meeting was adjourned until February 16, 2010 in the Commission Room of the courthouse.
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